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69 th  TEA HONORING CHARLOTTE HIGH SCHOOL        

GRADUATING SENIORS Ĕ MAY 17, 2016  

 

 

Todd Duckett, former NFL star, was the keynote speaker. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

$1,000 Scholarship Winner ï Ally Goeman 

$500 Scholarship Drawing Winner ï Savanah Struble 

$500 Scholarship Drawing Winner ï Lindy Erk  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

President Dianna Rabey passes the gavel to Fran Fuller 

 

 

The chorus entertained with three songs. 

 

 

 



Scholarship Winners: 

 

Ally Goeman ï active in sports, student council, high GPA,  

received numerous awards, participated in leadership training 

(including the MYLEAD program at MSU), Freshman mentoring 

program, NHS, Fight Club, Interact Club, basketball, track, and 

cross country teams, Junior Rotarian. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Savannah Struble ï 3.99 GPA; Eaton County Humane 

Society, Toys for Tots, Eaton County Palliative Care Center.  

Plans to attend the University of Michigan to study 

Anthropology. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lindy Erk ï 3.71 GPA; Recycling Center, Hoping for a Cure; 

plans to attend Grand Valley State University. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Co-chair, Sylvia Colles, watches as Ally 

draws a winner.  Principal Bill Barn s 

spins the drum. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tea Committee & Chairs:  Diane Ruswick, 

Martha Lamauro, Liza Sayre, Brenda Young 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Sparrow Foundation and Women Working Wonders Present: 

Kaleidoscope: Reflect. Recharge. Reimagine. 

 
September 9, 2016 

Kellogg Hotel and Conference Center; Cost:  $90 
 

Includes:  breakfast; kick-off speaker, Elliot Engel; 2 breakout sessions; lunch; key-note 

speaker, Suzanne de Passe, Co-chair of de Passe Jones Entertainment; vendors for 

shopping 

Registration opens in June 
If you have questions, contact Linda Foster 543-3041 or ed@fosterdvm.com .  I will be contacting 

those who have signed up to confirm interest in May.  At that time, I will need a check made out to 

me in the amount of $90. (Send to:  316 Beech St., Charlotte, MI 48813) 

 

 

If anyone is interested in Lansing Town Hall tickets for 

2016-17, contact Linda Foster. 
 

       Mini Trips  
 

Trips carpool from Al!ve ï park near the pavilion  Ā  All trips can accommodate only a limited 

number of participants, spaces will be filled first come first serve  Ā  Non members are always 

welcome to join us on our mini trips  

Any ideas for future trips let us know ïJo Vanderstelt 517-281-1301 

www.jovanderstelt@yahoo.com or Jan Day 513-833-1246 www.jan_day@ymail.com  
 

Alden B Dow Home & Studio  
Friday, May 20    cost = $15 admission Bring money for drivers gas, shopping & lunch Carpool 
from Alive at 10:00 am  
We are going to Midland in May to see one of the Top 25 Best Historic Homes in America.  The 
Alden B. Dow Home and Studio is a one of a kind place influenced by Mr. Dowôs lifelong interest 

and study of architecture, which include the influences of many premier midcentury architects 
including Frank Lloyd Wright and his love of including nature in design.  Learn more at 

http://www.abdow.org/   
 

Mackinac Trip Opportunity  

Thursday, June 23 to Saturday, June 25    cost = $260  
This bus trip was recommend by club members.  It is coordinated by a gentlemen from Hopkins 

and sounds like a great way to enjoy a trip to Mackinac Island with others.  Reservations are 
accepted on a first-come, first-serve basis.  For more information, email Jan or Jo and we will 

send you the reservation sheet with more details.  

mailto:ed@fosterdvm.com
http://www.jovanderstelt@yahoo.com/
http://www.jan_day@ymail.com/
http://www.abdow.org/


Tea and Tomes:  Join us for our last book discussion group until 

September.  We will meet on May 24, 2016 at 12:45 to discuss the book, 

Voracious: A Hungry Reader Cooks Her Way Through Great Books, by Cara 

Nicoletti.  Nicoletti's Voracious is a delicious culinary journey through her love 

affair with reading, beginning at an early age and continuing through 

adulthood.  It's a delightful, fun, mouthwatering intersection of the 

things she loves most:  books and food. Our readers will also be sharing 

their favorite books and a bite of food from their book.  It will be rather 

like a Reader's Buffet.  We meet at the Charlotte Community Library's 

Spartan Room.  

_____________________________ 
 
USED BOOKS FOR SALE!  Are you 

looking for a reading bargain?  Look for our Used Book table at every 
GFWC meeting.  The prices of 50 cents and $1 can't be beat!  We 
welcome your purchases and your donations.  The money collected is 
used by the members of Tea and Tomes for book related projects.   So, 
grab a good read for a good cause! 

 
 

 

 

 

All of us are waiting for spring to arrive and not timidly retreat back to winter. Many of us 

are starting seeds and counting the days until the unreliable first frost free day in May.  

With that in mind, this excerpt from minutes of a meeting held on March 6, 1944 seemed a 

good one to share.  

 
Mr. Paul Krome, of Michigan State College, gave a very helpful lecture on victory gardening. He answered 

questions about gardening and pointed out how important these small gardens are to the war effort and 

how, due to home canning, the O.P.A. was able to reduce rations points on many canned goods. 

Immediately after the meeting the Executive Board met. It was moved and supported to give $25.00 to the 

Red Cross. Carried. Meeting adjourned. Grace Sheldon, Secôy 

 
Recycling is not a modern project for our club.  Hereôs an excerpt from the minutes of December 1, 1944 

 

Mrs. Prundle, county chair of war salvage drive asked club members to turn in used decks of cards for the 

paper salvage drive. There will be a reward for the winning district. Also members are asked to hand in, 

war bond serial numbers to go toward the purchase of a bomber.  Grace Sheldon, Secy. 

 

The war efforts of the Club continue. Hereôs an excerpt from March 29, 1945.  

  

Mrs. Mead announced that clothing will be picked up by the Boy Scouts and State Troops on Monday, April 

2 for United Nations Relief and Rehabilitation Association. Also women will be needed to help sort and box 

his clothing.  

 

What a wonderful history our club has! Submitted by Sylvia Colles. 

 

 

 



 

Board Talk ð Dianna Rabey             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
This is my last Board Talk and for those that know me well know this was the thing that took me 

the farthest out of my comfort zone during the past four years. I am glad I have had the 

opportunity to grow (with the help of "Comma Woman" Carol Rossio) and somewhat overcome 

my fear of writing. 

It has been a honor to serve as your president, watching your kindness shine through in the way 

you step forward yourself and encourage each other to grow and contribute to our club and our 

community.   

I want to thank all of you for being so supportive. Your encouraging words and notes have been 

wonderful. 

I know you will all give your support to your new President, Fran Fuller, when she asks for your 

help. I know I am looking forward to working on a committee or being a co-chair in the new club 

year. 

 

Thank you so much, 

Dianna 

 

  

. Remember to get your articles in by the 15th of each month for The 
Club Communicator  to: 

Linda Foster, 316 Beech St., Charlotte, MI 48813; 543-3041; 
ed@fosterdvm.com  

The next issue will be published in September, 2016. 

mailto:ed@fosterdvm.com


BARBARA VANDERMOLEN 

SPEAKER AT 5-6-16 MEETING 

ñDiscovering Michigan County by Countyò 

 

 

 

 

ñBrainstormingò at

The 5-6-2016 meeting 

2016-18 BOARD MEMBERS 

Dianna Rabey, Immediate Past President; Julie Dartt, Secretary; Carol Rossio, Corresponding Secretary, Patty 
Greene, Director, Charamy Cleary, Director; Pam Rinckey, Assistant to the Treasurer; Barb Vandermolen, 

Treasurer;, Linda Foster, Parliamentarian; Seated:  Fran Fuller, President; Jeana Rohrs, Vice President 

(not pictured:  Sandy Maatsch, Director; Jeannette Sommer, Historian)



GFWC MI PRESENTED AT CONVENTION 

GFWC ï Charlotte is in Category IV (over 100 members) 

Southwestern District Club of the Year  

GFWC Signature Project ï Domestic Violence & Awareness ï 1
st

  

GFWC Juniorsô Special Project ï Advocates for Children ï 1
st

 

GFWC MI Community Service Programs: 

 Arts ï 1
st

 Conservation ï 1
st

  Education ï 2
nd

  ESO ï 1
st

  

 Home Life ï 2
nd

  International Outreach ï 3
rd

  Public Issues ï 2
nd

  

GFWC MI Advancements: 

 Communications & Public Relations ï 2
nd

  Fundraising ï 3
rd

  

 Leadership ï 2
nd

  Legislation & Public Policy ï 0 Membership ï 1
st

  

Nursing Scholarship ï Abigail Manning; U of M; sponsored by GFWC ï Charlotte 

We didnôt have members enter the Arts & Crafts, Photography, etc. this year.  Dianna 
Rabey did get an Honorable Mention for one of her scarves. 



Remembrances . . . 
Donna Mae Johnsonôs husband, Leonard ï gall bladder surgery 
Jo Gager ï breast cancer surgery; daughter, Mary, also surgery 
Eva Crandall ï still recovering from a bad fall 
Bobbie Kane ï knee surgery 
Margie Carterôs daughter, Rhonda ï surgery 
Patty Greene ï gall stone problem 
Joyce Sparksô husband, Ken -  moved to hospice. 

Sonnie Cody ς moved to Independence Village in Grand Ledge 
 

CHAIR   for summer:  BETH FRY 

 

Have you ever wished you had an extra set of hands or a 

listening ear to get through a difficult day?  Do you know 

a club member who might feel this way?  There are 13 of 

us on the Hand to Hand Committee.  We are ready to 

assist our fellow club women in things like driving, 

preparing a meal or a snack, baking, visiting, reading, or 

running an errand.   

Contact Beth:  517-667-6213, 

beth.ann.fry@gmail.com 

 
Kudoséyour Membership Committee 

Kudos to Sonnie Cody for generously purchasing the GFWC 125 th  Anniversary 

Yearbook and donating it to our club.  Any member interested in looking at this 

volume, should contact President Fran Fuller.  Fran will keep the book through the 

summer.  After our September  meeting, it will be placed in the Club archives.  

 
 
 

Kudos to April Brooks  and Margie Carter for their years of dedicated service to our 

club.   We wish them the best as they move on to new cities and new adventures.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:beth.ann.fry@gmail.com


 
                       SUMMER BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES 

 
JUNE 

BIRTHDAYS        ANNIVERSARIES 
02  CONNIE BAZAIRE       
05  LORRAINE GREEN      04  Shirley & Al Hirt 

     07  Mona & Ed Ellard 

O8  MARILYN MONROE HART     08   Charlene & Bill Sutherland  

12  VIRGINIA LOWE      14  Jeanne & Paul Tomasek 
14  SUE FARLIN       14  Amy & Allen Krizek 

15  PAM RINCKEY      15 Yvonne & Wayne Ridge 

16 DONNA LEAHY      18  Chris & Frank Fleischmann 
17  ELLEN FULLER      18  Lola & Jim Wilson 

19  SUE BERGER            19  Linda & Ed Foster  

19 JANE KARLZEN                

27  SONNIE CODY            
 30  OKJA KIM                   23  CHERYL & MOE JACKSON 

         23  SHERRY & BOB PABST 
         24  CONNIE & KEITH BAZAIRE 
         26  LORRAINE & DAVID GREEN 
         28  BOBBIE & FRANK KANE 
         28  JOY & RICHARD ST. JOHN    
           
 

      JULY   
01 BRYNDA & DAVID FILKINS 

01 YVONNE RIDGE 
03  JEANNETTE SOMMER      06  PAM & BILL RINCKEY 
03  JESSICA EDEL      08   CAROL & MITCHELL DAVIS 
08  JEANNE TOMASEK       11  JOYCE & KEN SPARKS 
         12  BETH & JEFF WILDERN 
13  ELSIE WILTSE       14  LEEANN & CHARLIE GREEN 
13  LIZA SAYRE         
         21  JESSICA & ERIK EDEL 
16  JO GAGER      22  BETH & FRED FRY 
24   MARGIE CARTER       25  DANA & TYLER PRAY 
25  LINDA YEAGER       27  ELLEN FULLER 7 GLENN PATRAW 
27  ANN GARVEY       30  KIM & STEVE CAPPS 

                AUGUST               
       
01  NOLA BUCK       01   JEANA & NEAL ROHRS 
  
06 PATRICIA GREENE          
  
11  VIVIAN FLOWER      06  JUDY & OWEN WHITKOPF 
13  SHARON KUBICA                    11  NOLA & DOUG BUCK                 
16  MARY LEE FALIK      11  NANCY & GARY HOLTZ 
16  SUSIE MOORE      11  JULIE & JAMES DARTT 
            12  LINDA & JEFF YEAGER 
20  MARY REMENAK         
         18 LORI & JOE E. PRAY 
21  SHERRY PABST                                 20  ANN & JIM GARVEY 
22  IEVA INGLIS          22  MARLENE & FRED DARIN 
22  DONNA M. JOHNSON                   22  CAROL & JOHN ROSSIO 
24  JO VANDERSTELT           
                                            24  SUSIE & LARRY SEVITTS 
28  JEAN BEARUP       28  JOAN & KELLY HASSELBACK 

         
    EARLY SEPTEMBER   
07  PEG CAMERON      04 DIANNA & CHUCK RABEY    
15 SANDRA GUERNSEY         10  SYLVIA & GARY COLLES   

17 BEV TRUMLEY        14    LEE & DON FALIK  



 

Gfwc mi CONVENTION  at midland, mi  

 

April 22 - 24, 2016 

 

Deb Strahanoski, gfwc secretary  

 

Fran leonard, gfwc mi pres ident  

 

 

 

Club attendees:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Dianna Rabey, Julie Dartt, Marilyn Monroe Hart, Linda Foster, Margie Carter, Carol Rossio and Fran Fuller 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Linda Foster installed as gfwc mi secretary  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

GFWC MI 2016 - 18 President  

 

�&�1�0�0�#���$�4�1�9�0�•�5���6�*�'�/�'  

 

 


